LPC Technology Committee Meeting

September 23, 2002

Room 1603, 2:30pm-4:30pm

Minutes submitted by Scott Vigallon

Present:  Jane Benham, Steve Bundy, Peggy Carter, Fredda Cassidy, Richard Dry, Eric Golanty, John Gonder, LaVaughn Hart, Ralph Kindred, Karen Kit, Elizabeth Noyes, Amber Sexton, Dick Solomon, Scott Vigallon 

1. Minutes from April 22,2002 and August 26,2002 meetings were approved. 

2. Discussion of whom the committee should report to and a discussion of the budget. Committee will send recommendations to both the President and IPC. Eric charged Ralph to make sense of the technology budget (i.e. identifying the where the money comes from and how it’s allocated) and determine how the budget is working related to other entities on campus. Once this occurs, the committee can make policies around the budget so requests from different entities are reviewed fairly.

a. Later in the meeting, Eric asked Ralph to bring this information to the next Tech Committee meeting.

3. Staff Reports

a. Amber passed out the draft interim web accessibility policy worked on by the Web Accessibility Task Force. Richard asked who is responsible for making web pages accessible, the faculty member or support staff. He asked about the process that faculty members will go through once the policy is in place and about any deadlines that should be set. A discussion ensued. Ralph said that answers to those questions should be put into the draft policy. The WATF will do this. 

b. Amber informed the committee that the WATF proposes to increase its scope by tackling additional technology accessibility issues. A discussion ensued. Steve moved that the task force should finish its web accessibility work first. Greg seconded. Motion passed unanimously.

c. Elizabeth reported:

· Intranet Training: Sharon Cadwalader has been trained on Dreamweaver and is now updating the committee pages.

· Intranet Task Force: The Intranet Task Force met to discuss resources available as well as forms.

· Karen Kit and Sharon Davidson are collecting forms, which will be organized, prioritized, and then created as PDF files.

· Mindy Maxedon will be organizing the Business Services section. Scott Vigallon will create the pages, and then turn them over to her when I train her on how to use Dreamweaver.

· John McHugh has submitted a requisition for DiscusPro.

· No word yet from Barbara Morrissey about a faculty representative for the Intranet.

· As a Classified member, Elizabeth will be responsible for the Classified section.

· September 11, 2002 Memorial committee: website announcement and follow-up 

· Upcoming projects:

· College Catalog: 2002-2004

· Redesign college website: include a new section for Community Outreach and Campus Tour

· Web Policy – working on that with the District Web Development committee

d. Scott reported:

· Since the last Tech Committee meeting, the following workshop topics have been covered in the Online Course Development Program: instructional design, whole-class discussions, collaborative learning, and accessibility.

· The PDC has ordered software for the two PCs that were moved in there during the recent remodel;. The software will mirror the standard set of software on the rest of the computers. One new program, Inspiration, was purchased. Inspiration allows users to create, among other things, concept maps that help students visually understand relationships, hierarchies, etc.

· Scott will attend Blackboard training Sept. 24 and will attend the CVC Online Learning Conference Oct. 13-15.

· From a CVC Region 1 meeting, Scott mentioned that:

· The Foundation for California Community Colleges is studying a Facilities Bond measure that, along with money for facilities, there would be money to spend on technology.

· The FCCC is exploring a centralized CMS that can be used by colleges in the system. 

· The FCCC is looking at lobbying to try to raise the Instructional Materials fee that students pay as a way to increase money for technology.

e. Ralph reported:

· By Dec. 1, Dr. Cota will make a decision on the Blackboard-WebCT issue

· LPC is reimplementing STARS and needs to do training

· LPC will roll out SARS in the Counseling area. 

